
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Our Ref: 62273/OCK/MD/L76856 
Date: 5 September 2017 
 
 
Chief Executive Officer 
Douglas Shire Council   
PO Box 357 
MOSSMAN  QLD  4873 
 
Attention:  Neil Beck  
 
 
Via: Mail 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
RE:  EXTENSION APPLICATION TO EXTEND THE CURRENCY OF THE DEVELOPMENT 

APPROVAL FOR RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT ON LAND SITUATED AT 
ANDREASSEN ROAD, CRAIGLIE, AND DESCRIBED AS LOT 1 ON RP725770, LOT 
3 ON RP730522 AND LOT 24 ON SR423 

RPS Australia East Pty Ltd confirms that we act on behalf of Delfam Pty Ltd ('the Applicant') in 
respect to the approved residential development permitted on land described as Lot 1 RP725770, 
Lot 3 RP730522 and Lot 24 SR423, Andreassen Road, Craiglie (refer to copy of Development 
Approval in Attachment A) and the subject Extension Application to extend the currency of the 
Development Approval pursuant to Section 86 of the Planning Act.     

In support of the Extension Application, we attach the signed owners consent (refer to 
Attachment B) and seek to arrange payment of the required fee before 9 September 2017.  In 
response to our request on 31 August 2017, it would be appreciated if you could advise of the 
required fee on or before Wednesday 6 September 2017, to allow us to lodge a properly made 
Extension Application.  

Pursuant to the provisions of the Planning Act, it is our understanding that the Douglas Shire 
Council is the Assessment Manager to assess and determine the Extension Application in 
respect of the Development Approval (a Planning and Environment Court Judgement) and that 
no referral of the Extension Application to Concurrence Agencies to facilitate a properly made 
Extension Application is required.  Should your understanding of these matters differ from the 
above, please advise on or before Wednesday 6 September 2017.   

To facilitate the development, substantial infrastructure works are required and the Applicant has 
attempted to coordinate the provision these infrastructure works in partnership with the owner of 
the land located north of Andreassen Road.  However, to date this has not been successful 
therefore an extension of time is required to the Development Approval’s currency period to allow 
adequate time for the development works to be completed.  
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The Development Approval includes a Material Change of Use component and a Reconfiguring a 
Lot component and given the Planning Act allocates a currency period of 6 years for a MCU 
Development Approval, in the absence an alternate currency period stated in the Approval, it is 
requested that the currency period granted in response to the Extension Application be a 
currency period of at least 6 years from 9 September 2017.  However, given the scale of the 
development, the scope of the infrastructure works required and the level of consistency with the 
Current and Proposed Planning Scheme’s, it is preferred that the currency period granted in 
response to the Extension Application be a currency period of 10 years from 9 September 2017. 

The Development Approval was assessed and determined under the Douglas Shire Planning 
Scheme (Incorporating Amendments 2007 No. 1 and No.2).  This Planning Scheme remains to 
be Council’s current Planning Scheme and there are no known changes that would suggest that 
the approved development is not consistent with Council’s current Planning Scheme.  

A brief review of Council’s Proposed Planning Scheme’s Strategic Framework Map, Local Plan 
Map, Zoning Map and the Low Density Residential Zone Code indicates that the approved 
development is consistent with the Proposed Planning Scheme.  Given that the Proposed 
Planning Scheme is expected to have a life of 10 years, the Development Approval’s level of 
consistency with the Proposed Planning Scheme gives support to the preferred currency period 
granted in response to the Extension Application be a currency period of 10 years from 9 
September 2017.                

It is anticipated that the details provided in support of the Extension Application are adequate for 
your requirements.  However, should you seek to discuss any aspect of the Extension Application 
and/or seek any further information to support the Application, do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned in the Cairns office.     

Yours sincerely 
RPS 

 
 

Owen Caddick-King 
Senior Planner - Cairns 

 

enc: Attachment A:  Development Approval 
 Attachment B: Signed Owners Consent 
 



 

 

Attachment A 

Development Approval 

 









































































































 

 

Attachment B 

Signed Owners Consent 

 
 




